Referee Report
on the theme 7
“Commissioning of the ACCULINNA-2 fragment separator” 
During years, in the Flerov Laboratory of Nuclear Reactions, the ACCULINNA fragment separator was used to study exotic nuclei far from the stability line. Recently the new fragment separator ACCULINNA-2 was constructed at the beam line of the U400M cyclotron. In 2017, the new experimental hall was fully assembled with communications and equipment. Finally, the first experiment with the ACCULINNA-2 secondary beam has been carried out. Namely, the 6He + d elastic and inelastic scattering was investigated, and it was shown that the new separator provides high quality secondary beams, opening new opportunities for studies with radioactive beams. The experimental program for 2018 includes studies of the 6He + d and 8He + d scattering, investigation of the beta-decay of 11Be, study of 7H.

In general, the ACCULINNA-2 activity is very reasonable and promising.
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